


The River Otter Beaver Trial published two key documents  
that outlined the findings of the Trial:

ROBT Science and  
Evidence Report 
The research carried out during  
the Trial was co-ordinated by 
Professor Richard Brazier in his role  
as the chair of the Science and 
Evidence Forum.  At the conclusion 
of the Trial, the Forum published 

a detailed Science and Evidence Report, which 
summarised the findings of many different aspects 
of the Trial, as well as a series of case studies. The 
University of Exeter also published a number of 
academic papers in peer reviewed journals, and these, 
along with a range of other supporting documents, 
were collated and presented as appendices on the 
University of Exeter website.

The findings of this report are summarised inside this 
2020 Update newsletter:

Throughout the Science and Evidence Report, there 
are many links to video clips showing beaver behaviour 
and other things which help explain aspects of the 
Trial’s findings. These have been collated as a playlist 
on the DWT YouTube page here:  

The Beaver Management 
Strategy Framework 
As the Trial progressed, it became 
clear that the reintroduction of beavers 
would require there to be a framework 
in place for the ongoing interventions 
and management that are required 
to live alongside this natural water 

engineer. The Steering Group convened a specialist 
Working Group to develop the Beaver Management 
Strategy Framework for the River Otter which would 
outline how this could work in the event that the 
beavers were permitted to remain beyond 2020. 

It proposes that management will be approached via a 
hierarchy of actions of increasing impact:

• Education, 
• Risk avoidance, 
• Mitigation, 
• Trapping and removal

The Beaver Management Strategy Framework and all its 
the supporting appendices, the five annual reports, and 
other background information can all be viewed on the 
DWT website here:

Additional government decisions are needed
The members of the Steering Group feel that clarity is now required on the legal status of beavers in England, 
details of the governance and funding for future beaver management, and financial and other support for land and 
property owners, and other rural businesses.  

A strategy is also needed to propose an approach to further reintroductions elsewhere, including where other wild 
populations currently exist on rivers like the Tamar, and the Stour in Kent.

We anticipate that a government consultation will soon be launched that will cover these and other questions. 

What happens on the River Otter now?
Until these decisions are made, and hopefully beyond, the support for landowners and other 
members of the local community continues.  With interim funding from Defra now confirmed, 
Devon Wildlife Trust will continue to provide expert support to the people that live and work in 
the valley.  This have proved instrumental in demonstrating that beavers and people can live 
successfully alongside each other. 

If you are a landowner where beavers are living and would like advice and support, please 
contact River Otter Field Officer, Jake Chant on 07388 946022. JChant@devonwildlifetrust.org

For any other queries about the River Otter Beavers or DWT’s other beaver work, you can 
email beavers@devonwildlifetrust.org 

www.exeter.ac.uk/creww/
research/beavertrial/

www.youtube.com/
playlist?list=PLSa195I9ns_iAGhm_
ccfAA9k9UDAhwlO_

www.bit.ly/2GxYktE

www.devonwildlifetrust.org/what-we-do/
our-projects/river-otter-beaver-trial
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The River Otter Beaver Trial has been supported by The Peter De Haan Charitable Trust, The Royal Society of Wildlife Trusts, Garfield Weston 
Foundation, Wellcome Trust, Natural Environment Research Council, the Tale Valley Trust. 

Plymouth City Council have also contributed to the socio-economic work, and the Environment Agency and Wessex Water have funded the installation 
of monitoring equipment.

Funding from the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra) was provided to extend the Trial so that a government decision could be 
made. This support is continuing to provide time for wider decisions to be made about future funding and management models.

Expert independent advice was also provided 
throughout by the Royal Zoological Society 
of Scotland, Dr Roisin Campbell-Palmer and 
Gerhard Schwab.  

We are also grateful to the members of the 
Community and Education Forum, The Fisheries 
Forum and the Science and Evidence Forum 
for their considerable expertise and guidance 
throughout the Trial period. 

A significant part of the River Otter 
catchment lies within the Blackdown 
Hills Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty 
(AONB). In September 2020 DWT was 
awarded a grant to continue our work 
with landowners and communities in 
the area, increasing the capacity of the 
community to live alongside beavers 
once again.

The River Otter Beaver Trial was led by Devon Wildlife Trust 
working in partnership with The University of Exeter, the 
Derek Gow Consultancy, and Clinton Devon Estates.  This 
Management Group are grateful to the following people who 
generously committed to sit on the Steering Group to guide 
the Trial through the five years. 

Harry Barton, Devon Wildlife Trust (chair)

Sir Charlie Burrell, Beaver Advisory Committee for England 
(BACE)

Ann Maidment, CLA

Charles Fane Trefusis and John Varley, Clinton Devon Estates

Peter Chamberlain, Devon County Council

Sue Goodfellow, Devon Local Nature Partnership

Peter Burgess and Mark Elliott, Devon Wildlife Trust

Chris Woodruff, East Devon AONBs

Tim de Winton and Elly Andison, Environment Agency

Mike Swan, Game and Wildlife Conservation Trust

Michaela Barwell, Natural England

Prof Alastair Driver, Rewilding Britain

Paul Knight, Salmon and Trout Association

Roger Furniss, SW Rivers Association / Angling Trust

David Smith, South West Water

Paul Cottington, National Farmers Union

Prof Richard Brazier, University of Exeter

Prof John Gurnell, University of London / BACE
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